
 
Mendel Alumni Association Board of Directors Meeting 

June 24, 2025 
MINUTES 

President Tom Gavin Called the Meeting to Order at 7:06 PM 
Don Triveline, Bob Lopez, Eric Rouse, Mike Frigo, Fr. Tom Griffin, Dennis Heitzmann, Durell 
James, Dan Rowan, Terry Gainer, John Mikenis, Kelvin Lovely, Mike Dreznes, J.C. Crane, and 
Rick Zarr were present.  Bill Johnson and Eric James also attended the meeting as guests. 
John Wilson, David Ireland, Tom Gavin, Bob Fioretti and Pat Regan notified the Board that 
they would not be able to attend the meeting prior to the meeting. 
Bill Duffy, Billy Hilbring, Art Gillespie, Craig Larson, David Milton,  Ron Dubin (3rd 
Consecutive Miss With No Explanation), John Fanning (11th Consecutive Miss With No 
Explanation) John Franklin, Mark Hubbard, and Derek Lott were Missing With No Explanation. 
 

Opening Prayer  
Fr. Tom Griffin, O.S.A. opened the meeting with a prayer asking for God’s blessings and 
guidance. He asked God to welcome into Heaven Shauna Regan, who passed away on June 
17, 2025, and to provide the Regan family with the strength needed during this difficult time. 
 

Minutes from May 13 2025 BOD ZOOM Call Meeting   Mike Dreznes 
Mike Dreznes presented the Minutes from the May 13, 2025, Board Meeting. No one had any 
questions or comments regarding the ZOOM Call Minutes. 
  
Mike Frigo made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted. Rick Zarr seconded the 
motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
 

Treasurer’s Report: Finance Committee   Pat Regan 
Pat Regan was not able to attend the meeting, so no Treasurer’s Report was presented.   
 
John Mikenis reiterated the need for two signatures for Tax Returns, and other reports that the 
Finance Committees deems needs be countersigned. 
 
Pat Regan previously announced that he would not be renewing his Treasurer BOD position 
after July 31, 2025.  Eric James was asked to consider serving as the Treasurer.  He accepted, 
subject to Board Approval.  UPDATE: Pat Regan has agreed to continue to serve as Treasurer 
until the end of the year.  Provided the Board votes to allow Eric James to join the Board, Pat  
will work closely with Eric James to create a Finance Committee. 
 
Configutation of the Mendel Alumni Association Board of Directors 
Effective August 1, 2025 
Kelvin Lovely announced that all Board Members whose terms were ending on July 31, 2025 
were asked to re-up for an additional three-year term.  John Wilson and Pat Regan declined 
the opportunity to extend their terms until July 31, 2028. UPDATE: Pat Regan has agreed to 
continue to serve as Treasurer until the end of the year.  The Executive Board will create a 
Finance Committee and a Quartermaster to redistribute the current workload from the 
Treasurer’s job description 



 
Locating Alumni Status-Mike Dreznes  
Mike Dreznes presented the following chart that showed the progress that has been made 
over the past twenty-three months to locate missing Alumni. We cannot expect Alumni to 
participate in the Mendel Alumni activities if they are not aware of them.  

  
Some classes are doing very well l (blue highlighted classes), and some classes need a 
“Champion” to locate missing Classmates (red highlighted classes).   Mike Dreznes called out 
the 1972 and 1976 Classes, who have email addresses for less than 50% of the living 
Classmates.  John Wilson and Tom Griffin are 1972 Class Members who are on the Board of 
Directors.  The 1976 Class has no one on the Board of Directors 

Mike thanked Rich Williams, Derek Lott and Ron Dubin for their efforts to find missing Alumni.  



Mike Dreznes offered to send an updated roster to all Board Members, and he asked all Board 
Members to review the contact details for themselves, as well as friends, family, and other 
Classmates, and to notify Mike Dreznes of any necessary changes. UPDATE: THE MASTER 
ROSTER WAS SENT TO ALL BOARD MEMBERS ON JUNE 27, 2025.) 

The goal is to have good email addresses for 65% of the living Alumni. We are currently at 
60.5%. When the campaign started in June of 2023, we only had 23% of the email addresses 
for living Alumni. 
 

Hall of Fame Committee Report -J.C. Crane 
Multiple Board Members congratulated J.C. Crane for the HOF  Induction Ceremony that was 
held at St Rita High School on May 24, 2025.  The following individuals were inducted: 

 
JC Crane asked for suggestions to make the next induction ceremony better.  Someone 
suggested that the inductees be called out before the presentations for a group photo 
because some people had to leave quickly at the conclusion of the presentations.  

Rick Zarr said that he would get his pictures to John Dreznes to have them posted on the 
Mendel Alumni Association Website. 

Someone mentioned hearing that there are many trophies missing from the trophy case in 
Gregor Mendel Hall. When the school closed many of the trophies were given away to Alumni.  
Mike Dreznes promised to send out an email blast asking Alumni if they have any Mendel High 
School trophies, and if they do, to return them to the Alumni Association.  

Mike Dreznes asked for 2026 Mendel HOF Nominations.  The deadline for applications is 
December 31, 2025.  Mike Dreznes also asked for 2026 Chicago Catholic League HOF 
nominees.  Don Ledin was suggested.  Volunteers are needed to reach out to Don Ledin, and 
others, and to prepare their nomination forms before the February 6, 2026 Chicago Catholic 
League HOF application deadline. 



2025 Website Committee Report-Rick Zarr  
Rick Zarr continues to scan documents and to post photos on the Mendelchs.org website.  
Rick Zarr congratulated John Dreznes for his excellent work keeping the website up to date. 
 
Mendel All-Class  Picnic June 28, 2025 Update-Mark Hubbard 
Kelvin Lovely encouraged all Board Members to attend the All-Class Family Cookout on 
Saturday June 28, 2025 at North Creek Meadows Forest Preserve. 

 
Mike Dreznes agreed to bring out the tent, table & Mendel Merchandise to sell at the Cookout.   
 
An announcement will be made at the picnic regarding the intentions to have a “Jam Session” 
in the Fall.  Flyers will also be passed out for the Golf Outing.   
 
Mendel Alumni Association Golf Outing Update-Bill Johnson 
Bill Johnson presented an update on the 26th Mendel Alumni Association Golf Outing on 
Friday July 25. 2025.  He thanked Craig Larson for developing the Outing Flyerl.   
 

 

GROVE 3



Every Board Member was asked to participate either by playing Golf, buying dinner, buying a 
hole sponsor sign, making a donation, volunteering at the outing, or looking for golfers.  Bill 
Johnson presented the chart below showing the participation of the Board Members. 

 
Bill Johnson said the Golf Outing was ”looking good.”  He is confident that he will have 84 
golfers.  However, he is hoping for 100 plus golfers.  He expects to sell at least 50 hole 
sponsor signs. Durell James asked to buy a hole sponsor sign.   
 
All Board Members were asked to donate goods, services or cash to be used for raffle items 
or giveaways.   
 
Bill Johnson also asked for volunteers to move goods to and from the Golf Outing.  Mike 
Dreznes offered to use his van.  Bill Johnson is hoping to hear from Ron Dubin and Bill Duffy.  
Rick Zarr offered to take photos at the Outing.  
 
John Mikenis offered to send Bill Johnson the task list that was used at the Class Reunion. 
UPDATE: John Mikenis sent the task list to Bill Johnson on June 26. 
 
Mendel “Jam Session” Update -David Ireland  
David Ireland was not able to attend the meeting.  The decision was made not to do anything 
regarding the Jam Session at the All-Class Cookout on June 28.  Rick Zarr will work with 
David Ireland to locate a venue and develop a plan for the Jam Session in the Fall.. 
 
 

        2025 MENDEL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION GOLF OUTING PARTICIPATION
GOLF DINNER HOLE SPONSOR DONATION VOLUNTEER SOLICIT GOLFERS

Bob Fioretti X X X
David Ireland X X
John Fanning X X X
Don Triveline X
Durell James X X
John Franklin

Rev Tom Griffin O.S.A. X
Rick Zarr X
Mark Hubbard X X X
Eric Rouse X
Dan Rowan X X X X
Mike Frigo X X X X
Ron Dubin X
Art Gillespie X X
Craig Larson X
David Milton

Billy Hilbring 

Bob Lopez X
Dennis Heitzmann

Terry Gainer X X X
Derek Lott

John Wilson X
Jerome (J.C). Crane

Bill Duffy X X X X X

Kelvin Lovely X X X X
Tom Gavin X X X X X
John Mikenis X X X X
Pat Regan X X X X X
Mike Dreznes X X X X X



Class of 1975 50th Anniversary Celebration Report-Eric Rouse 
Approximately sixty members of the 1975 Class met at Gwendolyn Brooks High School in the 
morning of Satuday June 7, 2025.  They then went to Baroccos Pizza for dinner.  The 
organizing committee did an excellent job planning ond implementing the event. 

 
 
 
Donations Made on Behalf of Richard Barth (’67) Report- Mike Dreznes 
Richard Barth was a 1967 Mendel graduate.  He was a Downers Grove Pollice Officer who was 
killed in the line of duty in 1974. 

 
 
The Mendel Alumni Association donated $500 each to the two Catholic Grammar Schools in 
Downers Grove, St. Josephs and St Mary of Gostyn.  
 



Both schools were very appreciative for the donations. 

 
 
The principal at St. Josephs, Beth Cunningham is the daughter of Russ DeBruin, who 
graduated from Mendel in 1962.  Beth Cunningham wore her dad’s Mendel ring during the 
presentation ceremony. 
 

 
 

 



Catholic League HOF Monarch Nominations Status-Mike Dreznes 
Mike Dreznes reminded the Board that the Chicago Catholic League Hall of Fame Nominations 
must be submitted by February 6, 2026.  
 
It was suggested that Don Ledin be considered.  The Board needs someone to work with Don 
Ledin to confirm his interest and to initiate his application.  Don Ledin is in the Mendel HOF. 
 
Pope Leo XIV was mentioned as another Chicago Catholic League Hall of Fame Nominee.  
Mike Dreznes offered to discuss this possibility with Tom McCarthy at St. Rita High School. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Pope Leo XIV Shrine in Gregor Mendel Hall at St. Ritat-Mike Dreznes 
The Board agreed that having a shrine to Pope Leo XIV in Mendel Hall at St. Rita would be a 
good idea.  Mike Dreznes offered to call Tom McCarthy to see if St. Rita has plans for a shrine 
to the Pope.   
Lencioni’s R.O.M.E.O. July 17, 2025- Mike Dreznes 
Terry Jarosky (’64) offered to host the next R.O.M.E.O. at his Lencioni’s Bar & Grill in 
Lynwood. Illinois.  Terry will charge the Alumni Association $7.00 per head for the food. We 
will have a cash bar.  It is suggested that a $20 donation per person be requested.  All 
attendees will be encouraged to donate a bottle of liquor that will be used for fundraising 
purposes at the Mendel Alumni Association Golf Outing on July 25, 2025. 
 

 
Augustinian Architectural Boat Tour Concept-Mike Dreznes 
Terru Lynch (’66) has a friend who offered the Mendel Alumni Association a complimentary 
Architectural Tour down the Chicago River. The plans for a “Pope Cruise” did not materialize.   
 
Terry suggested an Augustinian Boat that would invite all Augustinians to attend at no charge.   
Mendel Alumni would be asked to donate money for dinner and drinks.  Tom Griffin said this 
could be a possibility if it was held on a Sunday early evening due to Chicago traffic.  Mike 
Dreznes agreed to contact Terry Lynch to see if a Sunday evening was a possibility to move 
this concept closer to reality. 



 
 
Discovery of Sixteenth Monarch killed in Vietnam-Andy Youpel 
Andy Youpel was not able to attend the BOD Meeting.  Mike Dreznes explained that he was 
notified by a Mendel Alum that we were not including  James Sachaschik (‘67) in our list of 
Veterans who were killed in Vietnam.  Research verified that James Sachashik did die in 
Vietman on February 24, 1970 and he is on the Vietnam Wall in Washington D.C. 

 
 
The Mendel Page honoring the Monarchs killed in Vietnam has been updated. 
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PFC JAMES SACHASCHIK
MENDEL CLASS OF 1967
KILLED IN ACTION VIETNAM
FEBRUARY 24, 1970



Plans for Mendel Alumni Assocition All-Class Reunion 2026 

 
Mike Dreznes asked for volunteers to join the organizing committee for the All-Class Reunion 
in 2026.  Bob Lopez offered to participate. Mike Dreznes offered to send an email blast to the 
1975 and 1976 Class to ask them to create an Organizing Committee. 
 
Logical choices for the event are either Gaelic Park or Hickory Hills Golf Course.  
UPDATE:One possibility is to have “Reunion Weekend” by scheduling the Reunion on Friday 
June 26, 2026, and coupling it with the already scheduled All-Class Picnic on Saturday June 
27, 2026.   
 
All Board Members were asked to participate in the organizing process and to attend the  
combine the “Reunion Weekend.”   
 
Chicago Cubs Game Fundraiser in 2026 
The Alumni Association was invited by the Chicago Cubs to organize an outing at Wrigley 
Field at a game this year.  The Board agreed that the concept sounded good, and it should be 
considered in 2026, possibly as a part of the “Reunion Weekend.” 
 
Set Next Meeting Date 
The next BOD Zoom Meeting will be on Tuesday August 5, 2025 at 7 PM Chicago time. 
 
Closing Prayer-Fr. Tom Griffin 
Fr. Tom Griffin O.S.A. closed the meeting with a prayer thanking God for a productive meeting 
and asking Him for continued good health and good fortune for all Mendel Alumni and their 
families. 
 
Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:43 PM Chicago time. 
 
 
 
 
 


